
Itõs been great to be back at Abbey 

Grange this term after a couple of terms 

working with another of our Trust schools, 

and as usual it has been a busy one, as 

you can see as you read through this 

newsletter.  

The move to split lunches has been a 

significant change for us all; it has had 

some very clear benefits in terms of    

reducing queues for food, providing   

seating for more students inside the main 

hall, reducing the numbers in our social 

spaces and generally allowing for a  

calmer lunchtime atmosphere. However, 

we are aware that there have also been 

some drawbacks, in particular some  

students being split up from some of their 

friends who are in different Abbeys, and 

so we will continue to review the situation 

as the year continues. 

We will also be moving to a whole school 

one-way system after half-term, so that 

some of our narrower corridors and    

stairwells are less congested and    

movement between lessons is  smoother. 

Enjoy the half-term break. 

Jon Norden 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A group of Year 8 students visited Harlow Carr as their first day in 

the Green Plant project with the RHS. We have a garden designer 

working with us in school as we bid to transform the old allotment 

space into a mindfulness and growing space. We are now building 

our model which we present in December as we seek to win     

funding for our ideas. Watch this space for further developments. 

Other visitors have included a member of the Sri Lankan party visit-

ing the diocese as well as Judith Clark, new curate at Leeds      

Minster.  
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Former Drama teacher at Abbey 

Grange, Kirsty Taylor, ran successful 

poetry workshops on Monday 7
th
 

October which culminated in some 

wonderful performances in the 

Drama Studio at lunchtimes.  

Kirsty has performed her poetry at 

numerous festivals as well as 

Bradford and Ilkley Literature 

Festivals.  

 

Last year, her piece combining 

words, music, and found sound 

explored the many narratives the 

care system encompasses was 

performed at the BBCõs poetry 

festival in Hull ôContains Strong 

Languageõ and broadcast on  Radio 

3 

It was great to welcome her back to  

Abbey Grange C of E Academy and 

it was a fabulous way to celebrate 

National Poetry Day which was on 

the  3rd October.  

 

 

Some of the fantastic work the 

students produced, based on the 

theme of  truth, were filmed and will 

soon be published on our website.  

 

 

Oliver                      Caitlin 

Phoebe                    Naomi 

     

      Ndanatsei 

Year 13 drama students attended a 

drama workshop at Leeds Playhouse 

for the play ôThere Are No 

Beginningsõ to address the aims of 

the production and to support their 

understanding of technical decision 

performance. The students then 

watched the performance live. 
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On Tuesday afternoon, 15

th
 October, 

my drama class and me attended a 

workshop put on by the West 

Yorkshire Playhouse about he play, 

ôThere Are No Beginningsõ, which we 

then watched in the Theatre after. 

The workshop introduced my class 

to the plotline of the play and its 

background.  The play was based on 

the killings of the Yorkshire Ripper, 

written by Charley Miles.  The play 

aimed to focus on the women 

affected by the killings in Leeds.  The 

four women focussed on were, June, 

Fiona, Helen and Sharon.  The 

workshop worked to engage us as a 

class to get a direct insight of the 

play and the methods used to make 

the play effective.  On top of this we 

had to opportunity to find out how 

the production of the play came 

about due to the assistant director 

being present 

After watching the play I left the 

theatre with general information of 

the effects of the Yorkshire Ripper 

killings.  I believe the play displayed 

powerful feminist messages that are 

t ime less  an d  an  accu ra te 

representation of how women are 

discriminated against in society 

today.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

Twenty six students recently 

completed their qualifying Silver 

Duke of Edinburgh's award 

expedition in the Peak District.  We 

had amazing weather for two of the 

days and the students did a great 

job with their navigation and their 

camping skills.  Well done to all 

participants and thanks to all the 

staff who supported the expedition. 

Mr Burgener 

 

Our annual Ethiopia Partnership visit 

takes place in November.  Our year 

12 Ethiopia Ambassadors have been 

raising money since January to help 

fund the visit and to raise money for 

the charities we visit in Addis Ababa 

and around.  Over the years we have 

seen the money raised by our 

academy community go towards 

projects such as childrenõs homes, 

community projects for the elderly 

and  womenõs refuges.  

With this in mind, we are undertaking 

two further fundraising events to add 

to our charity donation.  All money 

raised will go to the charities we 

support in Ethiopia and help change 

lives: 

A non-uniform day on Friday 25
th
 

October.  All students who choose to 

come in non-uniform should bring a 

£1 donation to support our Ethiopian 

charities. 

 

L shall be undertaking the ultra-run 

ôTour De Helvellynõ on Saturday 21
st
 

December.  The ôTdeHõ is a classic 

winter ôultraõ mountain run.  The run 

is traditionally run on the shortest 

Saturday of the year and covers 

around 38 miles and  about 6500ft of 

climb and the same above of 

descent!  I hope to complete this in 

less than 10 hours.   

The run is described as ôtough and 

requires good navigational skills, 

experience and self-reliance.  The 

event is low key with minimal support 

and only for suitably experienced and 

equipped runners.  It is not an event 

for novice trail runners!õ.  If you would 

like to donate to this cause the link 

is: https://www.justgiving.com/

crowdfunding/jayne-grant 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Garth Watson 

Assistant Principal. 
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